
EVENT DETAILS NEWMILLERDAM Wednesday 24th June. 

 

• Parking in the left of the main Newmillerdam Car Park.  Situated on the 

A61 Wakefield to Barnsley about 2 miles south of Wakefield.  Nearest 

post code WF2 6QQ.  The surrounding roads all have double yellow lines 

but there is limited roadside parking on the left side heading towards 

Wakefield before the Pledwick Well PH.  The car park is normally Pay 

and Display but Wakefield Council have currently suspended most 

parking charges.  

• We went there at about 1pm and the car park was totally full. 

Please try to arrive early or late. The car park is currently free but is likely 

to be very crowded. The alternative parking is to go up the small road to 

the right of the Fox and Hounds PH. Much of this is residents only but as 

the road turns left there is a dead end road down on the right. Please try 

this but don't block houses. 

• All the controls were checked today. One had poor GPS signal. We shall 

check again tomorrow and if necessary put a sign to that effect. 

• Leave the car park in the direction of the lake and turn R on the lakeside 

path to the start. 

• You can run at anytime on Wednesday 24th to be included in the results. 

• There are three courses Long 6.2km, Medium 3.7km, Short 1.7km. 

RISK ASSEMENT 

• Newmillerdam is a very popular country park and many of the paths will 

be busy often with dog walkers or families with small children.  Respect 

Social Distancing at all times and give way to other members of the 

public. 

• The has been recent forestry work in the area used for storage of logs.  

This should not affect any of the courses. 

• Parts of the area are very popular with mountain bikes.  Keep careful 

watch. 

• The central causeway across the lake has been closed by the council and 

must not be crossed.  It is marked as a forbidden route.  Courses have 

been planned to avoid it. 
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